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Allanton Primary School Parent Council

Minutes

19th January 2016
Present: Mrs Cook, Audra MacPhee, Donna Cowan, Wilma McClure
Apologies: Wendy Simpson, Caroline Harrison, Lisa McCarroll
Update A71 Safety

Following the correspondence sent to NLC highlighting the safety issues with children crossing the A71 near Dura Road, NLC have notified us that the speed limit on the A71 immediately before entering the village is to be reduced to 50mph from 60mph.  In response to this a reply has been sent to NLC thanking them for looking into these issues and for the changes that are to be made but highlighting that there remains the issue of safety with children crossing at this point whether the speed limit be 60mph or 50mph.  
Head Teacher Update
Christmas Activities - Mrs Cook fed back on the positive response from children and parents in relation to the activities in December (Christmas fayre, school shows, service etc).  It would be useful to have improved viewing for the audience in the hall either by raising the stage or raising the seating at back.
2016 Enrolment – 10 children have enrolled for P1 for August 2016 start, 9 of these will come from the Nursery in Allanton PS and one child from Morningside.

Holidays - The next school newsletter is due to go out and Mrs Cook will be including some information on holidays encouraging parents not to take their children out of school for holidays during term time.
Outdoor Play – the paved circle, discussed previously, has now been ordered for the garden from ScotCast.  Funding of £2500 has been received for the garden from Royal Bank of Scotland.  A Sport for All application has been submitted for £18,000 to provide a rubber surface to be used as a sports field.  The school has set aside £1500 which together with £2500 from RBS will go towards the percentage contribution required should the Sports for All application be successful.

After School Clubs – there are 2 clubs running currently, dance and choir, both for the older children within the school.  The dance club is a 6 week course led by an outside coach.  The choir club aims at extra practice to allow them to schedule a concert for the parents. 
Visit to French Restaurant – visit to French restaurant for P7 children has been postponed due to refurbishment at the venue.

Recruitment – Interviews being held Friday 22nd Jan for permanent teaching post within school.  Please keep this confidential until after Friday due to the impact this may have on children concerned about potential change of staff.  
Self-Improving Schools – new initiative within NLC where a group of 6 head teachers who work in similar schools work together to share ideas, best practice etc.  HT’s involved from the following schools: Castlehill, Cleland, Sykeside, Caldercruix, Plains and Allanton.  This group will be visiting Allanton PS on 22nd Jan.
Excursions – each class will have an excursion before the end of the academic year.  P6 / P7 will be completing the St Andrews Walk for charity.  This takes place around Strathclyde Park and will be followed by the children spending the afternoon at M&D’s.  There are some ideas for the other classes such as the Science Centre but no decisions have bene made as yet.

Reading System – a reading system has been purchased for kids needing extra support at P4 / P5 level where they move to reading novels to bridge the gap between these two levels of reading.
Pupil Council
Pupil Council attended the meeting today to introduce their group and to find out a bit about what Parent Council is all about.  They were asked for some feedback on some of the activities that Friends are involved with.  Pupil council asked if Friends could support them in providing some funding for materials to be used during wet playtimes.  The representatives from the pupil council will go back to their classes and ask their peers for some ideas for types of materials.  Following close of this session the committee agreed that £50 per class would be allocated to spend on materials.
AOB

Head lice – health promotion information has been sent out to each family within the school to increase awareness of this issue within the school.  Mrs Cook will also make note of this within the forthcoming newsletter.
Cuts to schools within NLC – this could mean that Allanton PS has a cleaner / janitor and may also mean that they are not present at the school for the full school day.  If you would like to leave feedback on this please access the NLC website or contact your local councillor to voice your concerns.
Preparation for Valentines Disco – Tues 2nd Feb 
Pantomime – feedback was that the Motherwell Civic shows are superior to the show the children attended in December and so we will attempt to get this booked ASAP to avoid disappointment.
Date of next meeting: Tues 8th March at 09:15 
